
DURHAM CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Minutes to Meeting

September 29, 2005

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm

Members present:  Dwight Baldwin, Beryl Harper, Jim Hellen, Duane Hyde, Dick
Ozenich and Peter Smith

Excused absences:  Lee Alexander, George Thomas and Cynthia Belowski

This special meeting of the Durham Conservation Commission (DCC) was called
for the sole purpose of discussing the merits of the DCC submitting a Pre-Proposal to the
NHDES for a 2006 Watershed Assistance and Restoration Grant to address sediment
erosion at Jackson’s Landing.  After much discussion regarding the sediment-erosion
problems at Jackson’s Landing, the recreational potential of the site and political
implications of proceeding with submission of the proposal, the DCC voted unanimously
for the following two motions:

1. The DCC has determined that it is not an appropriate time to proceed with
the Jackson’s Landing Pre-Proposal to meet the October 7, 2005 deadline for submission
to the NHDES.

2. The DCC believes that there is an opportunity for the DCC, Park and
Recreation Committee and other citizens to work for both erosion control and recreational
uses at Jackson’s Landing and requests that the DCC chair bring this suggestion to Town
Council.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Recorded by Dwight Baldwin

October 3, 2005


